Statement for Parish and /or School Parents

The following statements are to be included in parish and school handbook or communication with the parents regarding Safe Environment training. If you have not already communicated similar information for the current year, please print in the parish bulletin or publish in the parish’s website. 

These announcements may be adapted to fit your parish or school situation.

Announcement 1

The Archdiocese of Atlanta is committed to helping children and young people learn and grow in a healthy and safe environment. _________________Parish (School) complies with Archdiocesan Safe Environment policies and procedures. 

In accordance with the U.S. Bishop’s Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People, the VIRTUS program Teaching Safety – Empowering God’s Children is used in the Archdiocese of Atlanta. Students in grades Kindergarten through 12th grade participate in one or two lessons each year.
The Safe Environment training for adults of the Archdiocese of Atlanta includes training in how to recognize, prevent and report abuse. All employees, and volunteers who regularly work with minors receive this initial training, as well as ongoing training and background screening. The Standards of Conduct, which include The Code of Conduct, Sexual Abuse Policy, Ministerial Standards for Clergy, Educators and all  Working with Children and Vulnerable Individuals, as well as the Social Media Policy and the Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People are available in the Safe Environment section of the Archdiocese of Atlanta website at https://archatl.com/ministries-services/safe-environment/.  An overview of the children’s training program is also available on the diocesan website. 
We thank you for partnering with us in working to keep your children safe. 
Announcement 2

The Archdiocese of Atlanta requires all parishes and schools to participate in the VIRTUS program Teaching Safety – Empowering God’s Children Safe Environment children’s training. Children are taught that God is a loving, listening, and caring presence in their daily lives and that they should feel secure and safe in sharing information about problems or people that worry them with a trusted adult. This program is part of our ongoing effort to help create and maintain a safe environment for children and to protect all children from sexual abuse.

If your school age child (Kindergarten – 12th grade) is enrolled at ______________ (Parish/School name), the VIRTUS program Teaching Safety – Empowering God’s Children will be presented. 
For more information on the VIRTUS program Teaching Safety – Empowering God’s Children, visit the VIRTUS Online™ website at https://www.virtusonline.org/virtus/touchingsafetyprogram.cfm or visit the Safe Environment section of the Archdiocese of Atlanta website at https://archatl.com/ministries-services/safe-environment/grades-k-12/.
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